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ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM... .see page 34 for detail 

WHO WE ARE
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
• We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
• We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
• We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
• We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
• We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
• We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
• We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
• ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

• WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

• ABATE Voting Privileges 
• Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

• Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
• Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
• A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
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“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  F r a n k  T .  ( g b n F )  &  L i s a "
  PRESIDENT’S ARTICLE

What a better time for me to be able to share with all of you, the 
ABATE of FL. Southeast Chapter’s membership, it's Brothers and 
Sisters, and the many Community members we have recently 
welcomed! Here we are together. The Chapter is more united and 
stronger than ever! We now welcome November 2024, a Thanks-
giving Season and as The President of SE Chapter, I am proud 
to say, Thank you!

We had an incredible turnout for our 44th Fall Annual at Big Daw-
gs Sports Cafe. I was thrilled by the gathering. It really showcased 
the strength of our South Florida Motorcycle Community all com-
ing together. I want to personally thank and recognize everyone 
who was involved - whether you volunteered, rode, or simply 
showed up in support. Your contributions helped make this event 
a great success!

My last 30 days have been full of events from supporting our 
monthly advertisers, Boston Johnnys (3-day) 1 year celebration 
and all the recent SFPC and MFPC annuals on the SE Chapter 
calendar.  We had our first collaborative friends ride with The Sti-
lettos on Steel ladies and members of the IMRG Fort Lauderdale 
Chapter; all new editions to our SE Chapter.  All came together to 
support one of our new advertising sponsors, Justin Bartlett Ani-
mal Rescues’ Poker Run.  We even got to meet up with our broth-
ers of Abate of FL. Palm Beach Chapter on the poker run. The 
local AAHD HOG Chapter has made its presence felt at ALL our 
recent Safety Booths setups and our brothers at the local ALR’s 
have been more than hospitable. I really appreciate everyone's 
recent support.

Let's not forget our Miami motorcycle community. I had the priv-
ilege to attend Old Timers MC's and Outcast MC's annuals of 
the MFPC, seeing many of the SE Chapter South Miami ABATE 
members ALL in good spirits.

Our Chapter even got to share a good time with Mystic 7 MC for 
their 40th Annual celebration along with members of The SFPC 
at Boar's Nest Saloon.

By the time you are reading this article, we will be preparing 
friends rides to all the upcoming community Halloween activities, 
to the 51st Wheels of Man MC Halloween Party and the Hallow-
een Bash hosted by Fearless MC. The Chapter really looks for-
ward to these times of the year!

The focus of SE Chapter at these Annuals is an effort to portray 
a positive image of ALL motorcycle enthusiasts and to educate 

those around us that our voices and our membership is growing 
bigger each week. Together we have the right to be heard when 
advocating Motorcycle Rights and Safety and Keeping the roads 
safer for ALL motorcyclists.

A Brotherhood AgAinst totAlitAriAn enActments:
For 44 years SE Chapter has fought for those rights for All motor-
cyclists, and it's because of the efforts of people like you that we 
continue to make an impact. But we're not done yet!

There is always more promoting and protecting to do. I urge those 
of you who haven't yet joined our cause to step up.  Help us grow 
the organization for another 44 years so we can ensure the free-
doms we share and enjoy, when riding our motorcycles, is passed 
on to the next generations of riders that will most certainly come.  
Our Chapter is always in search of new ways to innovate the com-
munity and with that we begin to close out the calendar 2024 year, 
with this in mind, to The Rights of All riders in the State of Florida.

Watch. Protect. Educate

Happy Thanksgiving Season,

OB

President

ABATE SE Chapter
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“ T h i s  p a g e  i s  s p o n s o r e d  b y   a d a  h i b b s "

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC - SOUTHEAST CHAPTER

if you have already renewed your 
membership 

Alex “Shallow Water” Abreu
Raquel Ballinger
Mary “Maria Elena Molina” Benitez
Marly “Marg G Rider” Cadavid
Jerome Cole
Tim “Brewski” Darwick
Robert Day Sr.
Leonard Fontana
Josh Hoy
Geoffrey “Mayor” Jacoss
David “Prospect” Jay
Patrick “Clover” Kelly
Mary-Ellen “Pie” Kelly
Caitlin “Spitfire” Kienzle
Mike “Dynamike” Luicens
Christie Mancuso
Edward “The Dude” Miller
John “Sgt” Morley

For Membership Renewals contact 
Sheila Rose by either email: 

membershipse.abatese@gmail.com
or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 

54 for Membership Application.

You have 30 days from the last day of your expira-
tion month to renew your membership,

or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very 
important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

PLEASE 
NOTE

Bernard Ordover
Ivan Perez

Renee Ponta
Michael “Razz” Razler

William Rhodes
James” Southern Blood” Robinette

Gary “Chief” Rosenberg
Philip “Cuda” Toman

Gilberto Velez
Gregory “Bambu” Velez

Joey “Joey Bear” Velez
Moises Villeta

Bill Viveiros
John “Jack” Walsh

Mike “Hwy Star” White

NEW MEMBERS
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MEMBERSHIPS DUE 
FOR NOVEMBER 2024

B r e n t  B l a i r
L u i s  C h i r i n o s
R a n d y  C r o s s

M i r e l i o  M a r z o
C h r i s t o p h e r  M o o r e

P a m e l a  M o o r e
B a r r y  O ’ N e i l

R o n a l d  S a c c o

MEMBERSHIPS DUE

 FOR OCTOBER 2024

R i c h a r d  B r e w s t e r

A n d r e w  C o r r e a

S i m o n  K i r b y

B e t t y  O s c e o l a

R o b e r t  Z a p a t a
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My heart and my prayers go out to all the families 
that were devastated by the 2 hurricanes that hit 
Florida, Georgia, and the Carolina's, especially 
for the families that have lost loved ones. It's bad 
enough that they lost their homes, but can you 
imagine losing your loved ones too. I pray for you 
to have a speedy Recovery and may God bless 
you all.  

I would like to thank everyone who came out for 
Southeast ABATE’s Annual at Big Dawgs Sports 
Cafe. A Big Thanks to Nicole, and to her staff.  
Everything went so smooth without any hitches. 
You rock, Nicole!. We had a great turnout thanks 
to all the MCs and RCs that turned out from Bro-
ward, Dade, Monroe, and Palm Beach counties. 
What surprised me the most, was we had a large 
turnout from the independent riders.  That was 
so cool!  I would also like to send a big thanks 
everyone in the Chapter who worked so hard to 
help us pull off this party.  A special thanks to 
Dreamer and Eric, who manned the gate, ALL 
day, never ever taking a break, never complain-
ing, and they were busy.  Southeast Chapter 
rocks!!!

Please don't forget to exercise your right to vote!! 
It is the only way we can get our voices heard.  
And the State and local elections are important 
too.  Please take time to research what you have 
questions on and be an education voter!  

Please support all your American Legions and 
VFWs. God Bless America, the military, and the 
veterans who have helped keep this Country 
free. 

And to the younger people out there, you have 
the chance to inherit an organization that stands 
up and fights for biker rights and safety. Help us 
make a difference, now, and for the future!  

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD
 BE A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
Vice-President
Southeast Chapter

SPONSOR THIS  PAGE PROGRAM. . . . see page 34 for  detai l 
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Kris “That Guy” called the meeting to order at 10:08 
a.m., there were 24 members and guests present. 
This was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance and 
prayer, led by Barry “Bear” Crown. 
President’s Report – Louis “OB”: 
OB began by letting the group know that the up-
dates for the hotline, which is sponsored by Brad 
Winston and managed by Fern, are now complete. 
As always, please have your information to Fern by 
midnight Sundays for that week’s hotline. He then 
when on to speak about the first color print news-
letter.  We have received a lot of positive feedback 
about the color issue and will continue to devel-
op the newsletter over the next year. This a bet-
ter product and resource for the local motorcycle 
community, as well as help attract new sponsors 
and advertisers. OB then brought up the need to 
choose a venue for our next event coming up in 
January 2025, and options were discussed. The 
Christmas party venue and plans were also dis-
cussed. The option of a joint Christmas party was 
suggested and well received. OB then talked about 
the need to encourage and strengthen the alliance 
and networking opportunities for local events with 
both LAMA and ALR. Some ABATE members will 
be attending LAMA next LAMA meeting on October 
27th 2024. See OB for details.  
Vice President’s Report – Johnny Rose: 
Johnny began by thanking everyone for their atten-
dance. He then let it be known that we will need 10 

Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes 
Held at

 American Legion Post 142 171 SW 2nd St 
Pompano Beach Fl, 33060

 October 15, 2024

volunteers for this year’s SFPC 37th Annual Toys 
in the Sun Run on Sunday, December 8th, 2024. 
The ride will be in Poker run format and the main 
event will be held at the Pembroke Pines Charter 
High School. It is always one of the best events 
of the year and remember this is for the kids so 
come on out and support.  

Johnny then let us know he recently spoke with 
Clare, from the Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle 
Show and we will again be working the morning 
parking for this event on Saturday January 25th. 
Southeast Chapter will then have a booth set up at 
the entrance gate for the remainder of the event. 
He then went on to say how proud he is of how 
well the new president is and the recent progress 
the chapter has made. He then reminded us to 
both get out and support the local community and 
to continue to offer up new ideas, especially for 
safety related products to get the message out 
that we can suggest to the State.
Secretary’s Report – Ross “Roscoe”: 
He made a motion to approve the minutes, as 
printed in the October 2024 newsletter, second-
ed, and approved. 
Treasurer’s Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila discussed the new debit cards that were 
distributed and their approved uses. She then 
went over the Treasurer’s Report for the checking 
and savings account, which was seconded, and 
approved. 
Sergeant at Arms Report – Kris “That 
Guy”: 
Kris talked about recent accidents and incidents 
and stressed the importance of showing your 
support for the local events and community. He 
also let us know that our recent event resulted in 
two dogs being adopted from the Justin Bartlett 
Animal Rescue.
Road Captain's Report – Barry “Rush”: 
Rush was excused. That Guy went over the up-
coming event calendar and spoke about the 
Coral Springs 1st Responders event invite for this 
coming Monday.
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Safety Director's Report – Bruce “Poet”:
Bruce went over all his recent activities, including 
attending an American Legion Riders 321 meet-
ing, Alligator Alley’s Bikes & BBQ and Trick or Treat 
Bike Night. Bruce is out there showing people 
what ABATE is all about. It also allows us to show 
the State that we are out there doing our work with 
our safety booths and getting the word out. This 
work has also resulted in 30 new members in the 
last 7 days. We will also be set up at Alligator Alley 
Harley Davidson’s upcoming and Halloween Open 
House and Backstage Party.
 

State Representative's Report - 
Johnny Rose & Louis “OB”: 
No Updates.
Legislative Liaison & Legal Counsel – 
Brad Winston: 
Brad spoke about tracking the Florida Legislation 
and no bill are proposed that relate to motorcycles 
or insurance. He then discussed in-depth roadway 
defect litigation, reviewed recent bills from the last 
two years and how emphasized just how important 
it is to have a voice and make sure it is heard.
Products Report – Amy “Pixie”: 
Pixie discussed the last event and how well we 
did with the products, and how much of a great 
time she had at the event. She then talked about 
what products are currently available and showed 
off some new products, such as sweatshirts.  OB 
added that we will also be printing up some addi-
tional totalitarian enactment shirts. For those who 
want them, these are special order, so if you want 
one, just text Pixie with your request and she will 
make sure you are included in the next order.
Membership Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila read the membership report and let the 
group know that we are getting closer and closer 
to the chapter’s next goal of 800 members.
Events Coordinator – Gabe Carrera: 
Gabe was excused. OB thanked both him for his 
help at the event. 

Newsletter Editor – Ada Hibbs: 
Ada was at ALR yesterday taking photos and is 
excused.
Newsletter Distribution – Louis “OB”: 
No additional updates.
Public Relations – Marelys Lazo: 
Marelys gave a report on the social media ac-
counts. The Facebook page has 994 followers, 
and the video for our 44th Annual event was 
viewed over 560 times. Keep up the good work 
and please make sure to like our posts, share 
them and leave comments, all of which will keep 
them promoted and seen by more people. Marelys 
is definitely out there killing it and getting the word 
out.
Billing and Invoicing – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila provided a billing status report.
Social Director's Report – 
Barry “Bear” Crown: 
Bear made his famous brownies which were even 
better than remembered. 
Photographer's Report – Ada Hibbs 
Ada was excused.
Webmaster's Report – Erik Sadoff: 
Erik has been doing a great job getting everything 
uploaded by the first of the month. All is going 
well, and everything is posted. Erik discussed the 
need to purchase an external hard drive to better 
transfer photos and information and the benefit of 
setting up a google drive to provide better access.  
Chaplain – Barry “Bear” Crown: 
Have a Blessed Day!
Assistant Chaplain – 
Chrissy Leonhard & Harold “Captain”:
Chrissy and Harold were excused.
Old Business: 
No updates. 
New Business:
No new business. 
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Continued from previous page

Willys Bar Bike Night with ABATE of Florida, Lagoon Chapter

Good of the Order: 
The American Legion Rider’s Director, Post 321, 
was present and talked about efforts and benefits 
to refreshing the relationship and between ALR 
and ABATE. We were very thankful for the ALR 
attendance at this meeting and look forward to 
networking for local events and building up that 
relationship.

Brad Winston requested we allocate funds to set 
up a QR code and streamline the membership 
and donation process for the chapter. This was 
opened for discussion and determined that the de-
tails and requirements be discussed by committee 
at an upcoming e-board meeting. 

Chef from Sawgrass Chapter – B.A.C.A. talked 
about Coach’s memorial ride scheduled for Janu-
ary 2025. The day will begin at American Legion 
Post 180, followed by an event at Alligator Alley 
Harley Davidson, and then a long ride ending up 
back at Post 180.

Sheila discussed the Ride Around the Lake, me-
morial ceremony, and overnight stay to celebrate 
those we have lost. The event is currently sched-
uled for November 9th 2024. 

Motion to adjourn at 1115 am, seconded, ap-
proved. Next meeting will be at American Legion 
Post 142 at 10:00am on November 17, 2024.

See you out there,

"ROSCOE"

SPONSOR THIS  PAGE PROGRAM. . . . see page 34 for  detai l 
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SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 34 for details 

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC - SOUTHEAST CHAPTER

P o e t ’ s  S a f e  T h i n k i n g s

Novemebr 11th, 2024

Howdy Brothers and Sisters!

It’s November! Can you believe it’s almost Thanksgiving? Wow this year is just flying! Maybe 
it’s just me because I’m busy trying to be the best Safety Director this chapter has ever had! 
But seriously, I retired last month so I’m giving it my all… or at least as “all” as I can give!

Anyways, it’s Fall and I know that we’re all hoping for cooler weather; boy do we sure need 
some! Cooler weather makes me think about slick road accidents. Now I know we don’t have 
icy roads down here, but it’s a real problem in some states.

 Accidents always take me back to the subject of helmets ( just the way my brain works) and 
that’s what I want to talk about today. Most of us know that Abate of Florida was instrumen-
tal in having the helmet law changed in July of 2000. As long as you carry at least 10k in 
medical coverage and are over 21, you have the right to choose whether or not to wear head 
protection.

I will be right there defending your right as an American in Florida to choose. However, in light 
of some past members and friends who lost their 
lives specifically because they chose not to that 
day, I highly recommend protecting the “ole brain 
bucket”. For me it’s a personal choice to wear a 
helmet. A little discomfort is worth the gamble that 
it might save my life.

 But Yes… you get to choose… thank you ABATE!!!

Just musing… more to come…
Until next month
Brothers and Sisters 
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Road Captain

Hello to all, I found a good article below on slippery 
white crosswalk lines. This may sound repetitive or 
obvious, but in all reality, it really should be revis-
ited. I think that the bottom line (No Pun Intended) 
is that slip proof soles would be a very simple and 
effective way to avoid this serious problem. Natu-
rally, this will not account for the tires on our bikes, 
for that we obviously have to exercise extreme 
caution, such as pulling the clutch and just rolling 
over them without any motor force,  (whether it be 
acceleration, compression or brake pad decelera-
tion). Thanks for your time if this helps even one 
person that did not consider the aforementioned 
safety tips, it is well worth it being repeated. 

Thanks for your time,
Your Head Road Captain, 'Rush'
A.B.A.T.E. S E. CHAPTER

The Dangers of Slippery White Lines on Cross-
walks

Crosswalks are essential for pedestrian safety, 
providing designated areas for individuals to cross 
streets. However, one often-overlooked aspect of 

these vital pathways is the white lines that mark 
them. While they serve a crucial purpose in guid-
ing both pedestrians and drivers, slippery white 
lines can pose significant hazards, especially dur-
ing wet or icy conditions.

#### Causes of Slipperiness
The primary reason for the slipperiness of white 
lines is the type of paint used. Most crosswalks 
are marked with a reflective, water-based paint 
that can become slick when wet. Additionally, the 
smooth surface of the paint can create a danger-
ous situation for pedestrians, particularly when 
they are wearing shoes with less traction. colder, 
accumulation these lines can the themacher.

The dangers associated with slippery white lines 
are not just theoretical. Numerous reports have 
documented slips and falls occurring on cross-
walks, leading to injuries ranging from minor bruis-
es to severe fractures. For vulnerable populations, 
such as the elderly or those with mobility challeng-
es, the risks are even greater. Furthermore, these 
incidents can lead to increased liability for munici-
palities and property owners, as they may be held 
responsible for failing to maintain safe pedestrian 
pathways.

#### Solutions and Recommendations
To mitigate the risks associated with slippery white 
lines, several strategies can be implemented:

1. **Use of High-Friction Materials**: Some cities 
are exploring the use of high-friction materials for 
crosswalk markings. These materials can provide 
better traction, reducing the likelihood of slips and 
falls.

2. **Regular Maintenance**: Municipalities should 
prioritize regular inspections and maintenance of 
crosswalks, especially in areas prone to wet or icy 
conditions. This includes repainting lines as need-
ed and ensuring that drainage systems are func-
tioning properly to prevent water accumulation.

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 34 for detail  

WHITE LINES CAN HURT YOU
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LEADING THE WAY

The election may have taken place by the time you 
read this. Hopefully, you exercised your right to vote 
and are happy with the election results. No matter 
who wins, we must pray for our leaders and ask God 
to give our leaders divine wisdom.

The past few years leading up to the election have 
been exhausting.  Politics have infiltrated every as-
pect of our lives, leaving us with little relief, except 
for the time between turning the key on our bikes on 
and off.  It's a sentiment I’m sure many of us share. 

An excellent place to look back at in the Bible is 
the book of Judges.  It’s the seventh book from the 
beginning, right after the book of Joshua, the Great 
King, who has just passed away. Israel needs a new 
king, and we find the nation on a downward spiral, 
walking in disobedience and turning its back on 
God. I can only say that it's not looking good unless 
God steps in.

The book of Judges reveals a repetitive cycle: the 
people continually find themselves ‘up the creek 
without a paddle,’ or better yet, ‘down the road with-

out a clutch,’ if you know what I mean. The pat-
tern goes like this: (1) the Israelites do what is 
evil in the sight of God; (2) God allows the nation 
to be captured and abused by a nearby nation; 
(3) the people cry out to God; (4) God sends a 
judge to deliver them. And the cycle starts all 
over again. 

God uses 12 unlikely, unexpected, somewhat un-
qualified people to pick up the pieces and bring 
order to the chaos. Despite God’s intent, not ev-
ery king or judge who stepped in contributed to 
improving the people’s spiritual or political mess. 
Yet even man’s failures didn’t stop God from 
working on his behalf. All God wanted was for 
man to be faithful to His covenant.  This didn’t 
happen automatically then, and it doesn’t now. 
Mankind always does better when following a 
good leader. 

Many kings named in the Book of Judges were 
severely flawed, yet strangely, God used them. 
Today’s leaders are imperfect as well.  We pray 
God will use those we, the people, have put 
into position. Regarding a leader worth follow-
ing, there is only one – Jesus. James 4:12 says, 
“There is only one Lawgiver and Judge, the one 
who can save and destroy.”

Lord, please give wisdom to our newly elected 
leaders. You said in Proverbs 21:1 that You 
can turn the king’s heart like a stream of water, 
guiding wherever You please.  Please turn their 
hearts toward You. Give them wisdom to govern 
and humility to ask You for direction. No matter 
what comes our way, we choose You. Just as the 
Road Captain leads the group to their destina-
tion, lead the way, and we’ll follow.

Keeping in formation,
Chrissy Leonhardt - Chaplain

SPONSOR THIS  PAGE PROGRAM. . . . see page 34 for  detai l 
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For More 
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ABATE of 

Florida, Inc, 
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ANTECEDENTES
Florida tiene muchas cosas que ofrecer a los entusiastas de las motocicletas, desde clima soleado, hermosas playas y car-
reteras panorámicas hasta actividades específicas para motocicletas y eventos como la semana Daytona Bike Week. El 
crecimiento en la población de Florida y la popularidad entre los entusiastas de las motocicletas hacen que la seguridad de 
las motocicletas sea de suma importancia.
Florida tiene más de 700.000 motocicletas registradas con más de 1 millón de conductores. Anualmente, Florida tiene más 
de 500 muertes por motocicletas y más de 8.000 accidentes relacionados con motocicletas. Florida se ubica continuamente 
entre los tres primeros estados del país en cuanto a muertes relacionadas con motocicletas; utilizando datos compilados por 
el Centro de Investigación del Transporte Urbano de la Universidad del Sur de Florida, es evidente que un plan de educación 
sobre seguridad es necesario para pasajeros y conductores de Florida.
El Departamento de Seguridad Vial y Vehículos Motorizados de Florida (The Florida Department of Highway Safety and Mo-
tor Vehicles) lanzó el Programa de Educación y Seguridad para Motocicletas en colaboración con American Bikers Aiming 
Towards Education of Florida, Inc., Latin American Motorcycle Association (L.A.M.A.) Inc y American Legion - Department of 
Florida, Inc. (ALR). Al unir nuestras fortalezas, podemos adoptar un enfoque integral e impactante para promover la seguridad 
de las motocicletas y trabajar para que las carreteras sean más seguras para los motociclistas en toda Florida.
El Programa de Educación y Seguridad de Motocicletas de Florida es un plan integral de educación, concientización y ampli-
ación de la información para mejorar la seguridad de las motocicletas y reducir los accidentes y lesiones entre los motociclis-
tas de Florida. El compromiso con la inclusión, la colaboración y un enfoque proactivo hacia la seguridad de las motocicletas 
guía este programa. 
OBJETIVO DEL PLAN DE CINCO AÑOS
El plan de cinco años del Programa de Educación y Seguridad para Motocicletas de Florida tiene como objetivo reducir sig-
nificativamente el número de accidentes y muertes por motocicletas en las vías del estado. Este plan integral tiene como ob-
jetivo incrementar la conciencia pública sobre la seguridad de las motocicletas y promover prácticas de manejo responsable. 
Durante los próximos cinco años, el plan se centrará en implementar estrategias como una campaña de educación pública, 
entrenamiento y educación de conductores, comunicaciones y divulgación de información al público. Trabajando juntos con 
organizaciones de motocicletas, agencias gubernamentales estatales y locales, autoridades policiales y el público en general, 
esperamos crear una cultura de seguridad y responsabilidad en relación al motociclismo en Florida, para así reducir el riesgo 
de accidentes y salvar vidas. 
Objetivos:
A. Salvar vidas y prevenir lesiones:
Nuestro objetivo principal es reducir los accidentes de motocicleta, las lesiones y las muertes en Florida. Para lograrlo, de-
sarrollaremos y promoveremos campañas de seguridad, materiales educativos y programas de entrenamiento que abordan 
factores claves de riesgo y promueven prácticas de conducción segura. Estos esfuerzos estarán basados en evidencias y se 
actualizarán continuamente para alinearse con las tendencias y tecnologías de seguridad emergentes.
B. Maximizar el impacto:
Reconocemos la importancia de llegar al mayor número posible de motociclistas en Florida. Para lograr esto, nuestros esfuer-
zos de divulgación tendrán un enfoque en distintos medios, que incluye redes sociales, eventos comunitarios, asociaciones 
con clubes de motociclistas y colaboraciones con negocio locales. Nos centraremos en crear conciencia y proporcionar recur-
sos accesibles a todos los conductores del estado.
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C. Incluir a TODOS los conductores:

La inclusión es la clave de nuestro programa. Nuestros programas y campañas estarán diseñados para beneficiar a todos los
motociclistas de Florida, independientemente de sus antecedentes o afiliaciones. Trabajaremos diligentemente para garan-
tizar que nuestros mensajes y esfuerzos de divulgación resuenen en una audiencia diversa y respeten los valores de las 
comunidades a las que servimos.

D. Colaborar:
Reconocemos que lograr nuestros objetivos de seguridad requiere la colaboración con otros administradores de programas y
partes interesadas. Nos involucraremos activamente con organizaciones, agencias y empresas involucradas en la seguridad 
delas motocicletas y promoveremos el intercambio de recursos, conocimientos e información sobre las mejores prácticas. 
Este enfoque colaborativo maximizará el impacto de los fondos y agilizará la administración del programa.

METAS DEL PROGRAMA
• Salvar tantas vidas y prevenir tantas lesiones como sea posible a los motociclistas de Florida.
• Tener el impacto más significativo en la mayor cantidad de motociclistas de Florida.
• Crear programas que beneficien a todos los motociclistas de Florida sin importar raza, sexo, religión o afiliación política.
• Colaborar con otros administradores del programa sobre los requisitos del contrato, incluyendo el uso de materiales de

seguridad, publicidad, gestión de programas y administración de eventos y otras actividades para maximizar los fondos
y lograr economías de escala.

• Involucrar a toda la comunidad de motociclistas de Florida cuando sea posible invitándolos a participar como
voluntarios.

FINANCIADO POR FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES BUREAU, EN COLABORACIÓN CON:

American Bikers Aiming Towards Education (ABATE) – una organización sin fines de lucro que promueve la seguridad 
y la concientización sobre las motocicletas y defiende los derechos de los motociclistas. La división de Florida brinda edu-
cación
sobre seguridad, abogacía legislativa, campañas de concientización pública, actividades caritativas e informar a la comuni-
dad.

LAMA. International Motorcycle Association Inc. (L.A.M.A.) – la Asociación Latinoamericana de Motociclistas es una
organización sin fines de lucro que representa los intereses de los motociclistas latinos a nivel global. Las divisiones de 
Florida promueven la seguridad, la concientización y la educación de las motocicletas y fomentan un sentido de comunidad 
entre los motociclistas latinos, hombres y mujeres.

The American Legion, Department of Florida, Inc. (ALR) – está compuesta por veteranos, personal militar en servicio 
activo y partidarios de las fuerzas armadas estadounidenses. Los Florida American Legion Riders promueven actividades 
familiares de motociclismo y programas de seguridad para motocicletas a través del apoyo a veteranos, servicio comunitario, 
eventos, programas de seguridad para motocicletas y abogacía legislativa. 

Quest Corporation of America (Quest) – se centra en programas educativos y de concientización sobre el transporte,
brindando cumplimiento, mercadeo de primera, apoyo en los eventos y servicios de relaciones públicas en toda Florida. 
Quest actúa como Administrador del Programa y garantiza que las actividades del programa se realicen en colaboración con 
las tres organizaciones, tengan seguimiento, se documenten y se reporten
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Mario Angelucci
Michael "Scorpio" Aspler

Keith Barry
Allen "Fuel" Bensinger

Walter "Grizzly" Boehm - GBNF
Ronald Bond

Charles "Chas Man" Brandau - 
GBNF

Sharon "Princess" Bryan
Rodrigo "Roddy" Caceres

Matthew "Fishhead" Calinao
Paul "Last Call" Chatfield Jr.

Jeremy "Bio" Coleman
Quincy "King Q" Da Silva

Dana D'Arcy
Tim "Brewski" Darwick

Lenny "Paisan" DeAngelo
Clair Deller

Dominic "Bigger" Despres
Charles "Moon" Fountain

rritt "Buddy" Francis
Wanda Gill

Susan "Snow White" Glassman
Elen Guedes Lira
Laura "Sis" Hardy

Wanda "Sex-C Chocolate" Hodge

Laura Howard
Joshuah "Krum" James

Glenn Janello
Anthony "Ant" Jardim
Joshuah "Krum" Jones

Suzanne Keene
Eddie "Midnight" LaFont
Sandy "Smoke" Laznick
Alan "Big Wheel" Loper
Tanya "Tchild" Maddox

Jack "Shift McR" Meinero
Anagrace "Gracie" Mendes

Robert "Bobby" Miller
John "Sgt" Morley

Thomas "Tom" Morrison
"Pibble"

Douglas "Doug" Pederson
Joel Perez

Clare Servusova
James "Jimbo" Sherrow

Bdra Smith
Linda Swerdloff

Anna Viger

NOVEMBER 
“ t h i s  P a g E  i s  s P O N s E R E d  B y  s h a k E y  B O B  -  (  g B N F ) 
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  J o h n n y  &  s h e i l a  r o s e ” 

2 0 2 4  C A L E N D A R

NOVEMBER
Sun. 10th  WINGS OF GOLD MC ANNUAL
Sat. 16th  LEATHERNECKS MC ANNUAL

DECEMBER
Sun. 8th  37th Annual Toys in the Sun Run

CHAIRMAN
INDIAN

WHEELS OF MAN MC
indianwommc@gmail.com 

NOVEMBER 2024
11-02 PIRATE BALL HEATHENS MC
 ANNUAL.

DECEMBER -2024)
12-07 MFPC ALFREDO PENA AND 
 FALLEN BROTHERS TOY RUN - 
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The holiday Thanksgiving Season, I want to take a moment to recognize and cel-
ebrate each one of you. This year has been one of tremendous growth and ac-
complishment for SE Chapter. Seeing our chapter expand in membership and 
influence is a true testament to the strength of our community and the impact 
we continue to make together.

We have so much to be grateful for this season - are shared achievements, the 
connections we've built and a united future ahead. With each milestone. I am 
reminded of the commitment and the resilience that each of you brings to our 
mission. It is an honor to work alongside such talented individuals and I am gen-
erally excited about all that we will accomplish in the 2025 New Year.

I am very thankful to all of you that have supported me!

Wishing all of you and your loved ones a joyful holiday season filled with 
warmth, health and happiness!

On behalf of our beloved SE Chapter - Happy Thanksgiving!

Watch. Protect. Educate

OB,
President
ABATE of Florida
SE Chapter
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WEEKLY/MONTHLY EVENTS
SUNDAY

 ABATE Southeast Chapter meeting –  10am-12pm --  3rd Sunday of the month
 BACA @ American Legion Post 180 – 10:30am –    2nd Sunday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Wind Rider Church Services Church – 11am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –   Free pool

MONDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –   Karaoke – 8pm-12am
 Sharkey’s Lounge –    Ladies’ night 9pm-2am – 2 for 1 drinks

TUESDAY
 States MC –     Taco Tuesday – 6:30pm
 Wings of Gold MC –    Open House – 7pm
 

    WEDNESDAY
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Open Mic & Karaoke – 8pm-12am

THURSDAY
 ABATE Southeast Chapter   EBoard Meeting – 6:30pm 
             Thursday before the Chapter meeting
 Scurvy Few MC –    Poker Night  – 7pm
 The Crew MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Thursday
 Mickey’s Tiki Bar –    Bike Night & Live bands – 8pm

FRIDAY
 Fearless MC –    Open House – 8pm –Every other Friday
 Gideons MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Heathens MC –    Open House – 8pm – 3rd Friday
 Outcast MC –     Open House – 8pm 
 Scurvy Few MC –    Open House – 8pm
 States MC –     Open House – 7-10pm
 Wheels of Man MC –    Open House – 8pm
 Liberty MA –     Open House – 8pm
 KOB –      Open House  - 8pm - 2nd & 4th Friday

SATURDAY
 Fly-In Wheels MC –    Open House – 9pm – 2nd and last Saturday
 Leathernecks MC –    Open House & Poker Night – 8pm + 3rd Saturday
 Old Timers MC --    Open House  8pm-12am  3rd Saturday
 Scurvy Few MC –   Birthday Celebrations – 7pm
 KOB –      Open House  - 8pm – 1st and 3rd Saturday

Pg 32

KOB open house rotates between Fri and Saturday. 2nd and 4th Friday. 1st and 3rd 

Saturday
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our 
Chapter, and also to recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to 
promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, 

will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: 
Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor  $125+  (   )  Diamond Donor $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor   $75-$99  (   )  Silver Donor  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor   $25-$49
 

Name:            
Address:            
City, State & Zip:            
Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc
 and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!

 platinum SPONSORS

A t t o r n e y  B r A d  W i n s t o n

F r A n k  t  ( G B n F ) &  L i s A

A d A  H i B B s

A n n A  &  J o n  “ W A v y ”  v i G e r 
J o H n n y  &  s H e i L A  r o s e

s H A k e y  B o B  ( G B n F )
d o u G  s p e n c e r

3. **Public Awareness Campaigns**: Educating 
pedestrians about the potential dangers of slip-
pery crosswalks can help them take precautions, 
such as choosing appropriate footwear and being 
mindful of weather conditions.

4. **Improved Signage**: Installing warning signs 
near crosswalks that are known to be slippery 
can alert pedestrians to exercise caution, espe-
cially during adverse weather conditions.

#### Conclusion

While white lines on crosswalks are a critical 
component of pedestrian safety, their slipperi-
ness can create significant hazards. By under-
standing the risks and implementing effective 
solutions, communities can enhance safety for all 
road users. As we continue to prioritize pedestri-
an safety, addressing the issue of slippery white 
lines should be a key focus for urban planners 
and local governments alike.

Continued from   page      18
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Hace más de diez años nació en Guayaquil, Ecua-
dor, OLD TIMERS MOTORCYCLE CLUB (OTMC).
Un grupo de 14 amigos, amantes de las motos 
de la marca Harley Davidson, se reunieron para 
tratar de rescatar el verdadero espíritu de los “bik-
ers” que con los años se había perdido en nuestro 
país.
Los 14 amigos se convirtieron en los fundadores 
de la organización y llevan orgullosos su parche 
“F14” que los identifica como los primeros inte-
grantes del MC.
En la espalda, nuestra alma es un motor Harley 
Davidson shovel head. Con guía y buen liderazgo, 
OLD TIMERS MC comenzó a crecer en Guayaquil 
y con ese crecimiento vino una expansión sosteni-
da y acelerada que se mantiene al día de hoy.
Así fueron incorporándose hermanos al Chapter 
Madre, llamado “Fuckin’ Mother” hasta alcan-
zar 65 miembros. Posteriormente, vinieron otros 
chapters en el país: Quito y Cuenca en el 2018 y 
Durán en el 2020.
Hoy nos sentimos orgullosos de ser el primer MC 
foráneo en entrar en EEUU. Luego de un arduo 
trabajo en la cultura de los biker local, nuestro 
chapter “2 que 3” de Miami logró el reconocimien-
to como MC por parte de un club amigo y regente 
1%er OUTLAW MC y el Council que rige el moto-
ciclismo en el sur de la Florida.
OTMC, marcó el hito más importante del moto 

ciclismo local en Ecuador logrando, en base a la 
inclusión, una armonía entre clubes locales y el 
respeto a la cultura de los bikers.

La misma ideologia de los fundadores de OTMC 
es la que hoy tiene como meta la directiva de 
OLD TIMERS MC- MIAMI, que es “RODAR Y 
HERMANDAD” entre sus miembros y los otros 
clubs de moto que OTMC, con 120 miembros, no 
solo hace presencia en todo el Ecuador, sino en 
EEUU también, y cumple hoy otro hito importante 
en su vida al orgullosamente inaugurar su Club 
House oficial en Miami, en el cual los invitamos y 
esperamos todos los 3er Sábados de cada mes.

FUNDACIONES:

Guayaquil (27 de Julio 2014) Chapter Madre Fuckin’ 
Mother
QUITO (4 de Marzo 2018) Capital Chapter,
CUENCA (9 de Junio 2018) Mala Fama Chapter
MIAMI (28 de Septiembre 2018) 2 que 3 Chapter
DURÁN (20 de Agosto de 2020) Hermana República 
Chapter,
CHICAGO (8 de Septiembre 2020) Chitown Chapter
QUITO (5 de Septiembre 2022) Hasta las Huevas 
Chapter

R E S E Ñ A  d e  l o s  O L D  T I M E R S  M O T O R C Y C L E  C L U B
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      ABATE of Florida,Inc.

PO Box 6140
Cantonment,  FL  32533*

(386) 943-9610
www.abatefloridainc.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2020 was our 20th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 
• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL are 
1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 
• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 
• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 
• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 
• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 
• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 
• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 
• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; this 
is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a committee 
member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a new helmet 
law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 
• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 
• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of 
the Southeast Chapter
 Louis "OB" 754-366-8955 
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CAPTAIN’S CORNER
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Good News
My heart is breaking as I write this month’s article. 
Beautiful western North Carolina has been almost to-
tally destroyed by hurricane Helena. Most tragically, 
over 250 people have died and hundreds are unac-
counted for. Towns and roads have been completely 
washed away. Towns that I have visited and roads that 
I have ridden. And it was only a month ago that my ar-
ticle was a description of the beauty of Western North 
Carolina. I had already booked my annual trip for later 
this month. Gone in a flash!
A few things that I have observed about Western 
North Carolina in my travels. It is very obvious that 
Christianity predominates the area. You can’t ride too 
far without seeing a billboard that quotes a scripture. 
Or says “Jesus Saves”. Or says “Repent”. You rarely 
have a conversation with a stranger that doesn’t end 
with them saying “God bless you”. Churches abound 
and are filled on Wednesday evenings and Sunday 
mornings. The people are down to earth and compas-
sionate toward one another. They exemplify Christian 
love. This is the good news.
While big government is miserably failing the people, it 
is the Church that is leading the recovery effort. Frank-
lin Graham’s Samaritan’s Purse is doing an incredible 
job. Neighbors are helping neighbors. Strangers are 
helping strangers. For this reason, I am optimistic that 
Western North Carolina will recover. It will take years, 
but they will recover. 
This is the good news.

Harold
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24 HourEmergency Flood Service24 HourEmergency Flood Service

6201 NW 26 Terrace
Ft Ldle, FL 33309
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ABATE  of FLORIDA, Inc.
offers the

 Motorcycle Safety Awareness
 Program 

to any organization or school free of charge.  
For more information  or to arrange for a

 presentation, please contact 

ABATE SAFETY DIRECTOR
Johnny Rose

  954-868-4390 
vp.abatese@gmail.com

Chrome cleaners

5540 Washington Ave
Hollywood, FL 33021
(754) 207-9152  

Company Values
Reaching out to help you and your families to 
continue to stay clean and organized   

Services

-Weekly and daily food pre
-Basic household cleaning
-Pet dog or cats clean up 
-Baseboard windows interior &         
exterior
-Light laugery
-Oven and refrigerator clean
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Please Contact:
Sheila Rose
billing.abatese@gmail.com

SPONSOR THIS  PAGE PROGRAM. . . . see page 34 for  detai l 
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" T h i s  P a g e  i s  s P o n s e r e d  b y  d o u g  s P e n c e r "
What an amazing day at the Justin Bartlett Ani-
mal Rescue  Poker Run yesterday! We had an in-
credible turnout with 124 participants, all com-
ing together for such a great cause! 

A big shoutout to Ridin South Florida Motorcycle 
Group, ABATE, and Stilettos On Steel for show-
ing their support and joining in on the Poker 
Run fun. Congrats to our Stilettos on Steel sister 
Susan for winning a mandolin in the silent auc-
tion and a basket of goodies—way to go! 

It was a bit hot out there , but you can't beat 
a perfect sunny South Florida day riding our 
motorcycles  through West Palm Beach, making 
our Poker card stops.
 

Special thanks to Peter Torres and the Justin 
Bartlett Animal Rescue team for inviting us to 
be a part of this amazing event and welcoming 
them into the ABATE Southeast Chapter! 

After the ride, we rocked out to some awesome 
live music from Sippin Fire 🔥and Rubixx, along 
with other great bands. What a fantastic day!

Marelys Lazo
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Members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

M O T O R C Y C L E 
T O W I N G

5 1 6 - 7 4 9 - 1 3 1 4
B E R N I E
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Los clubes de motos, o MC como se les conoce mundialmente, son organizaciones compuestas por 
personas que comparten una pasión profunda por la libertad, las carreteras, las motocicletas y la 
hermandad. Claro, esto ya lo saben nuestros lectores. Sin embargo, los medios de comunicación han 
hecho un trabajo minucioso al resaltar algunos aspectos negativos, magnificando eventos aislados 
que no reflejan quiénes somos en realidad. Quizá por ello algunos perciben a los clubes con recelo o 
temor. Nada más alejado de la realidad. Yo conozco a miembros de clubes que, cuando no están sobre 
su motocicleta o en su clubhouse, son abogados, doctores, gerentes de empresas, profesores, chefs, 
y mucho más. Detrás de cada chaleco hay una vida que aporta a la comunidad de maneras diversas.
Nuestro club no es la excepción. Mi nombre es Oz, y tengo el privilegio y el honor de ser el Presi-
dente de Least of Saints MC, Miami. Least of Saints MC nació hace más de quince años en el es-
tado de Texas y, desde entonces, ha 
crecido, extendiéndose a otros estados 
e incluso a países como G u a t e m a l a , 
México y Costa Rica. Somos un club 
100% MC, conformado por hombres 
que son también 100% cristianos. Esto 
significa que, además de nuestro amor 
por las motos y nuestra dedicación a la 
hermandad, lo que real- mente nos une 
es nuestra fe en nuestro Señor y Sal-
vador, Jesús. Nuestro territorio, en 
nuestro bottom rocker, es el Reino de 
Dios. Como cristianos, vivimos una ex-
presión especial de la comunidad biker 
en Miami, que nos per- mite servir a las 
personas a quienes amamos.
Llegamos a Miami como grupo hace poco 
más de un año, pero se siente como si hubiéramos estado aquí mucho más tiempo. La comunidad nos 
recibió con los brazos abiertos, y estamos profundamente agradecidos con Dios por los lazos que nos 
ha permitido formar. Este año, con el apoyo de la comunidad biker, pudimos organizar una bendición 
de las motos y los moteros al comienzo del año. También llevamos agua a las personas sin hogar y 
regalamos más de 200 mochilas y más de 150 mercados a quienes más lo necesitaban. Como men-
cioné antes: 100% MC, y 100% cristianos. Nuestra misión como grupo no es andar predicando con 
la Biblia en la mano, sino demostrar con nuestras acciones la razón de nuestra esperanza, como nos 
exhorta 1 Pedro 3:15.
Así que, si nos ven rodando por allí y quieren saber más sobre nosotros o sobre la comunidad motera 
de Miami, no duden en acercarse y saludarnos. Estaremos siempre dispuestos a charlar, orar por ust-
edes y, quién sabe, compartir algún que otro chiste malo

Least of Saints MC
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JO

2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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WHAT A WONDERFUL RIDE
Back on January 2012,  I formed a street ministry to do more than just feed 
the homeless: I wanted to offer “one-on-one” mentoring to help them get back 
on their feet. There are plenty of nonprofit organizations who feed them every 
week, but the mentoring part was missing. I felt the divine call to fill that void. But 
I never imagined that I would enter a world where there is so much charity work 
done, and so much love put into it.

As we got more involved with charity, here and there we would run into charity 
events sponsored by local bikers. And members of my group also repeatedly 
kept crossing paths with bikers, too.  Next thing we knew we were sharing our 
faith with bikers and one day we decided to make it an official activity of ours 
-- and thus our motorcycle ministry was founded, which today is called Baptized 
Riders Ministry.

We also ran into the wonderful members of Gideons Motorcycle Club, who is 
also a faith-based group, but their level of involvement into the local biker scene 
are on a much higher level than ours. We were so impressed with their com-
mitment, sacrifices, and devotion, that after about a year or so of hanging out 
with them, they honored us as their “support group”. Their clubhouse is a place 
where you can receive free food and drinks, experience a warm welcome, and 
take advantage of opportunities for spiritual growth every Friday at 8pm.

We also ran into the Southeast Chapter of ABATE and learned of their fight 
for the rights of motorcyclists everywhere. All their monthly meetings are full 
of dedicated people. We were so impressed with these very wonderful people. 
that we joined it right away. We do not miss their monthly meetings or events 
and make an effort to contribute in whichever way we are able. We love "OB" 
and "Johnny" and “Ada” and all their directors who every month put together this 
wonderful publication.

We attended the annual celebration for AOA, yet another wonderful group with 
a major presence in the local biker scene, who showed kindness to us and gave 
us their coveted “welcome”. There were many motorcycle clubs at that event, 
with wonderful members, some of whom walked up to us, and invited us to their 
clubhouses.
 
Although we're a faith-based group, we let how we treat you to be "our sermons". 
We want you to experience genuine friendship and know that we will have your 

back in times of need, and we will go the extra mile to prove our loyalty and 
support. We aim to restore the good image and reputation of people of the 
Christian faith and bring greater good to the local community in general.

Recently we were invited to the grand opening of the OLD TIMERS MC club-
house and had good conversations with some of their members and several 
members from other MCs, such as THE CREW MC, LIBERTY MA, and 
many other popular ones
. 
They are all such wonderful people. Down in the South Dade areas, most 
Motorcycle Clubs and most Riding Clubs are made up of many Hispanic 
members, and their warm greetings and hospitality is beyond "wonderful".

The biker culture is a truly wonderful one: it is based on honor, respect, and 
loyalty. It is one where you are judged according to your conduct and not ac-
cording to what you have or don't have, not according to your taste in clothing, 
not according to where you live. It is, however, a wonderful culture where you 
will cultivate genuine friendships and enjoy exciting riding adventures. 

It has been over 10 years now since we started ministering within the biker 
community, and it has been a WONDERFUL ride, and one that gets better 
and better each year. We are truly humbled by the reception that we received. 

We look forward to continuing this ride with the GIDEONS MC, as we join 
forces to spread the good news: that God really loves you and cares for you. 
So, please give God a try today
.

By 
“JP” Prieto
President, Baptized Riders Ministry
Supporter, Gideons motorcycle Club
Member, ABATE Southeast Chapter
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Continued on page 32

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS
You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 750 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.
The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS REMEMBER: 
The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the Southeast Chapter website: 
www.abatese.org.  . You may also pick up a copy of the Newsletter at any of our many distribution sites located 
throughout Broward and Dade counties or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month at 10AM at Post 142.   Please check our website or pack page of the Newsletter for meeting locations and if 
you have ny questions, please contact the SE Chapter President (contact info on page 2 of the Newsletter.)  Please 
leave a message. 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products- such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or sunglasses - 
Contact Products      Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld (954) 618-9371

 products.abatese@gmail.com
             

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Alligator Alley Harley Davidson
American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Biker’s Inc.
Boar’s Nest Saloon

Broward Motor Sports
Cagney’s House of Rock

Competition Cycle Center
 Dynasty Cycle

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
JP Mulligans

Josie’s Too Bar
Ken’s Cycle Center
Mickey’s Tiki Bar

Peterson’s Harley Davidson
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge
Skyline Chili

Sparez Bowling
States MC

Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles
Top Gear Motorcycle

US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild
VFW Post 1966
Viking Customs
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Your Local Real Estate Connection and Fellow Rider
As a passionate motorcycle rider and seasoned real esate agent with
over 25 years of experience, I understand the thrill of the open road

and the exciment of finding your dream home.
The demand for homes is soaring, and limited inventory continues to 

spark competitive bidding wars.  Homeowners are seizing the 
opportunity to capitalize on their equity by downsizing.  Now is the 

perfect time to navigate this thriving market and maximize your 
property's value.

Get a positive, helpful partner for buying or selling your home--
someone who shares your love for motorcycles and understands the 

local community.
Call me today, and let's embark on this exciting real estate journey 

together

2690 Weston Rd Suite 101
Weston, FL 33321

7 8 6 - 3 0 6 - 2 7 2 1



ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC - SOUTHEAST CHAPTER52

C L A S S I F I E D S . . .
2013 HD Ultra Classic Touring 

Ember Red Sunglo 

  29,340 miles 
  Many Extras  
  FLT chrome front end pack  
  Slipstream hand grips, 
  shifter peg, break pedal 
  King Tour pack rack 

ContaFootboard covers
Adjustable rider back rest  
New brakes front and rear 

New tires front and rear 
New Harley Battery

Asking $9,500 Negotiable
Contact Vas 945-249-4461

A s k i n g 
$10,800
Aprox

 80 Miles
Contact

J e a n e t e 
Troche

305-
988-0167

2024-11
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American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

  For Info:       John Faul
     954-213-1087
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STANDARD
US POSTAGE
REQUIRED

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
AUGUST >informed with regard to legislative actions 
and events around the state and throughout the 
country.
To become a powerful and viable political force in 
legislative matters concerning all motorcyclists 
rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE of Florida, 
Inc. on the state and national level.
To promote voter registration and motivate members 
to write their legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without infringing on 
individual rights.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693
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ixi

e H
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W h a t ’s  H a p p e n i n g  L o c a l l y ?
C a l l  T h e  H o t l i n e !

( 9 5 4 )  4 8 0 - 3 1 0 0
O r  V i s i t

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  
www.abatese.org

COME & JOIN THE RANKS 
OF THOSE WHO CARE TO BE INVOLVED!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St

S D
ixi

e H
wy

W Atlantic Blvd.

American Legion Way
RR

ABATE of Florida, Inc
 Southeast Chapter

NOVEMBER 17, 2024
DECEMBER 15, 2024

American Legion Post 142,
171 SW 2nd St. ,

Pompano Beach,  FL 33060
(954) 942-2448

SPONSOR THIS  PAGE PROGRAM. . . . see page 34 for  detai l 


